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Meeting Minutes 
Council Member Tommy Hazouri, Council Member Ju’Coby Pittman, Council Member Bill Gulliford 
Strategic Plan Initiative – Complete Comprehensive Crime Reduction Inventory and Measurements
Meeting Date:

November 29, 2018
Topic:

Strategic Plan Initiative – Complete Comprehensive Crime Reduction Inventory

Location:
117 W. Duval Street, Suite 425, Conference Room A
In Attendance:
Council Member Tommy Hazouri (At-Large, Group 3), Council Member Ju’Coby Pittman(District 8), Council Member Bill Gulliford (District 13), CM Jim Love (District 14), Tristan Denmark, (ECA At-Large, Group 3), Kevin Kuzel (District 14 ECA), Mercedes Parker (District 8 ECA), Colleen Hampsey (Council Research), Peggy Sidman (Office of General Counsel), Trista Carraher (Council Auditor’s Office), Joseph Peppers (Kids Hope Alliance), Jennifer Blalock (Kids Hope Alliance), Dana Kriznar (Duval County Public Schools), Jeff Winkler (United Way of NE FL), Rena Coughlin (Nonprofit Center), Amber Holly (Jacksonville Public Library), A.G. Gancarki (Media), Janet Bilderback (FDC), Jennifer Sadler (student), Hannah Sheffield (student – UNF), Lindsay Carter (student – UNF), Solomon Olopade (citizen, candidate for District 7 City Council), Greg Herrmann (student – UNF), Barbara Cozier (student – UNF)

Please refer to Attendance Sheet for a complete listing of meeting attendees.

Meeting Convened:
1:00 p.m.

Council Member Tommy Hazouri started the meeting and mentioned the Strategic Plan, stating that the Crime Inventory is one of the Year 1 goals. He asked everyone to introduce themselves and thanked them for coming. He briefly explained the purpose of the Complete Comprehensive Crime Inventory – identifying programs that work to reduce crime. He discussed the current draft of the Inventory and that it will be submitted to the Rules Committee. He mentioned that the document is a living document that will continuously be updated. Measurables were discussed with KHA and the United Way. Rena Coughlin discussed her organization, and how most programs can say they address crime reduction in some way. 
CM Gulliford discussed community conversations about the opioid crisis and how many entities are addressing crime prevention and opioids that we don’t even know about. He mentioned Pastor Atlas Rankin’s program. He said kids in the community want help and there is no one to help them; there is no parental engagement. He said we have to get down to the neighborhood level, and making sure these programs know we are there to support them. CM Pittman agreed with CM Gulliford. CM Gulliford discussed Glen Ellison’s Parent Help Center. He mentioned KHA becoming a clearinghouse for information. 
CM Hazouri asked Peggy Sidman to discuss measurables and deliverables. Ms. Sidman discussed the history of this subcommittee, the Strategic Plan, the measurables required and the bill that will be submitted to the Rules committee. She said the measurable will be to deliver the Inventory by the end of the Council year. Jeff Winkler asked about the audiences for this Inventory. It was discussed that a multitude of people would find it useful. CM Hazouri discussed the Crime and Safety Task Force. CM Pittman said the subcommittee was charged with looking at programs that could be scalable in the future, and a document like ours has never really existed before. CM Gulliford mentioned a large grant that Glen Ellison’s program is eligible for that will be coming before City Council. CM Hazouri mentioned that KHA is the likely choice for a clearinghouse of information.
Mr. Peppers discussed KHA and how their programs are organized. He also summarized his understanding of the Crime Inventory project. He said efforts need to be focused on reducing poverty. CM Gulliford mentioned a partnership with schools and that schools are not making themselves available. He also discussed alternative schools. Mr. Peppers discussed alternative schools as well. He also discussed not addressing crime in a vacuum, but looking at encompassing solutions. Rena Coughlin mentioned their website called The Link that pulls from the IRS’s 501C3 forms. She mentioned creating a live link where organizations can update their own information so the Inventory does not become outdated so quickly. Jeff Winkler discussed the United Way’s 211 program. It was discussed that with these assets, each of these organizations needs to work together. Peggy Sidman discussed the upcoming bill relating to Budget Priorities. CM Pittman discussed utilizing local colleges as well. CM Hazouri discussed the community leaders perhaps meeting with Pastor Mark Griffin of the Crime & Safety Task Force. CM Hazouri discussed the Crime Inventory and how it can work with the programs of those in the meeting (KHA, DCPS, United Way, etc.). Measurables were discussed some more. Mr. Peppers discussed having a collective impact on the community. The attendees continued to discuss some of their organizations’ projects and how they can feed into the Crime Inventory. Funding was discussed as well – how important it is, and how crime projects need to have a sustainable source of income. 
Comments:
CM Love discussed Ellis Curry’s nonprofit, how important mentoring is, and that DCPS needs to make mentoring a high priority starting in middle school. Ms. Kriznar discussed 5000 Role Models of Excellence. Keeping mentors engaged was discussed, and how difficult it can be to find a quality mentor that will stick around. Mr. Olopade mentioned that some parents do not want their children to be mentored; the parents are not engaged but they do not welcome other interventions to help their children either. CM Hazouri mentioned multigenerational issues like this, teenage pregnancy, literacy, etc. 
With no further discussion, CM Hazouri thanked everyone for attending and adjourned the meeting.

Meeting Adjourned: 2:22 p.m.
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